Sandx Kitchen

From: Sandy Kitchen

Sent: Tuesday, April 16, 2019 3:18 PM

To: Sandy Kitchen

Subject: FW: Municipality of Grey Highlands Council Resolution - OMPF

From: Jerri-Lynn Levitt <deputyclerk@greyhighlands.ca>
Sent: Monday, April 8, 2019 3:49 PM

To
Subject: Municipality of Grey Highlands Council Resolution - OMPF

Good afternoon,

The Council of the Municipality of Grey Highlands passed the following resolution at it's April 3" Council
meeting in regards to the Ontario Municipal Partnership Fund (OMPF):

Resolution Number: 2019-200
Moved By Deputy Mayor Desai Seconded by: Councillor Nielsen

Whereas the Provincial government announced it was conducting a review of
the Ontario Municipal Partnership Fund (OMPF), which provides annual funding
allotments to municipal governments to help offset operating and capital costs;
and

Whereas Municipalities were further advised that the overall spending
envelope for the program would decrease having a significant impact on future
budgets and how funds are raised by Municipalities as funding will be reduced
by an unspecified amount; and

Whereas if allocations to municipalities are reduced, Councils will need to
compensate with property tax increases or local service reductions; and

Whereas, the 2018 Grey Highlands allocation was $1,068,000 which is
equivalent to 10.08% of the Township’s municipal property tax revenue; and

Whereas the Municipality of Grey Highlands prides itself on efficient and value
for money practices every day;

Now therefore be it resolved that although an interim payment has been
received, Council of the Municipality of Grey Highlands expresses grave concern
with the potential reduction and/or loss of the OMPF allotment in future years;



And further, Council petitions the Provincial government to complete the OMPF
review in an expeditious manner as future financial consideration ensures
municipal sustainability;

And furthermore, that this resolution be circulated to the Premier, Ministers of
Finance, Municipal Affairs and Housing, our local MPP and all Ontario
municipalities for their endorsement and support.

Your endorsement and support of this resolution would be appreciated.
Sincerely,

Jerri-Lynn Levitt
Deputy Clerk
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In accordance with Ontarle's Municipal Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act {(MFIPPA), the Corporation of the Municipality of Grey
Hightands wishes to inform the public that all information, Including apinions, presentations, reports and documentation recelved by this office MAY be
posted on the Municipality's website, included on a public agenda and/or made available to the public upon request.

This electronic transmisslon, Including any accompanying attachments, may contaln Informatlon that is confidentlal, privileged and/ar exempt from
disclosure under applicable law, and is intended only for the reciplent{s} named above. Any distribution, review, dissemination or copying of the
contents of this communtcation by anyane other than the Intended reciplent(s) is strictly prohiblted. If you have received this communication in error,
please notify the sender immediately by return e-mail and permanently detete the copy you have recelved so we may ensure the integrity of the
principles of MFIPPA are malntalned,



